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In recent days, New York Governor Andrew Cuomo, New York City Mayor Bill de Blasio, and a number of 
state legislators have expressed their support for legislation that would allow New York City to impose a 
new tax on non-primary residences with market values exceeding $5 million.  This tax would be in 
addition to existing real property taxes.  The bill, known as A4540 in the Assembly and S44 in the Senate, 
appears to have significant political support and could be enacted quickly. 

The tax would apply to “class one” properties (one to three unit residential properties other than 
cooperatives and some condominiums) as well as cooperatives and any other condominiums (the 
“Subject Properties”).  Primary residences, including the primary residences of the parent or child of the 
property’s owner, and vacant land would be exempt.  The legislation does not exempt Subject Properties 
that are leased to tenants.  The tax would apply equally to non-New Yorkers and New Yorkers who own 
second homes in New York City.   

The first $5 million of a property’s market value would be exempt from the new tax.  The next $20 million 
of a property’s market value would be subject to a progressive rate schedule, rising from 0.5% of a 
property’s market value to 3% of a property’s market value.  A flat 4% tax rate would apply to the portion 
of a property’s market value, if any, in excess of $25 million.  As examples, a property valued at $15 
million would be subject to a $120,000 annual levy and a property valued at $60 million would be subject 
to a $1.77 million annual levy.  

Before the tax could take effect, it would have to be approved by New York City lawmakers. 

The New York Assembly’s recent budget also includes proposals to raise income tax rates on high-
income New Yorkers and impose a new real estate transfer tax on properties valued at $5 million or 
more, but Governor Cuomo opposes both measures. 

* * * 

Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions. 
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Please feel free to discuss any aspects of this Client Alert with your regular Milbank contacts or any of the 
members of our Trusts and Estates Group. 

If you would like copies of our other Client Alerts, please visit our website at www.milbank.com and 
choose "Client Alerts" under "News." 

This Client Alert is a source of general information for clients and friends of Milbank LLP. Its content 
should not be construed as legal advice, and readers should not act upon the information in this Client 
Alert without consulting counsel. 
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